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Thursday 28th March 2024 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
 
The term has reached its conclusion after another busy and enjoyable few weeks. Time has flown by 
but lots has been achieved. 
 
The Gold Arts award was a particular feather thanks to the hard work of the teachers. The 50th 
Anniversary celebration was also very rewarding. 
 
There have been multiple trips and visitors for the children, wellbeing days, swimming, the 
independent arts programme and much more. 
 
Moreover the attitude of the children continues to stand out of course as highlighted during Friday’s 
assemblies. This is what make St Helens such a great school to be involved with. 
 
Parents evening has been well attended. On behalf of the staff, I would like to share my appreciation 
of the comments made by some of the parents. 
Teaching is very rewarding but also challenging and I know it means a lot to staff when they receive 
recognition of the hard work they undertake.  
 
As we celebrate the end of term we must also look forward to the forthcoming addition to the Gorman 
household. We wish Miss Gorman and family a relaxing extended ‘break’  
 
Mrs Cascarini will be covering the maternity period. She is an experienced teacher who I’m sure will 
make a good addition to the staff. 
 
In addition Mrs Henry will be leading PE after Easter. Mrs Royal will be undertaking other duties for 
the next few weeks. 
 
Thank you to FOSH for their continued hard work. The new committee has settled in very well and 
work extremely well in conjunction with the older members to support the children with extra-curricular 
events including todays Easter Egg Hunt of course. 
 



 

 

Thank you to all volunteers who support the school with reading and extra- curricular clubs and of 
course thank you to the children, governors and staff who together make the school a good (with 
outstanding features) school. 
 
In class, Pioneers have finished sewing their soft toys and created Floodland chapters in English, 
Discoverers have enjoyed reviews in Spellings, arithmetic and science. 
Adventurers enjoyed adding ‘ing’ to words and continuing their bread experiment, and in Explorers, 
Easter has been the key theme with Easter wreaths and Easter cards. 
 
Have a great Easter 

Mr Wake 

 

 

 

 

 
Attendance week from: 18/03/2024 to 22/03/2024 

 
Class Attendance Late Arrivals Minutes Lost Through 

Lateness 
Unauthorised 

Absences 
Authorised 
Absences 

Explorers 74.6% 0 0 4 29 

Adventurers 84.3% 0 0 10 37 

Discoverers 84.4% 0 0 16 23 

Pioneers 79.6% 0 0 18 35 

Although we strive for 100%, our whole school attendance for this week was 81.7% which is below 
the national expectation of 96% 

 
 
If your child is too unwell to attend school please contact us to let us know. You can phone on 
872442 or email us on admin@sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk If you let us know by phone please can 
you put the reason for your child’s absence in writing when they return to school otherwise 
the absence will be marked as unauthorised. We are required to ask you for this in order to 
follow the Local Authority attendance procedures, and if we don’t receive a letter or email we 
have to follow it up. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 THIS WEEKS AWARDS   

 
 

Class Worker of  
the Week 

Star of  
The Week 

 

Explorers Lewis Marley 

Adventurers Ruby Lila 

Adventurers Levi Hollie 

Discoverers Lottie Luca 

Discoverers Atticus Thomas 

Pioneers Alexis Tessa 

Pioneers Rowan Pippa 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

We would like to wish a very ‘Happy Birthday’ to the following children and staff 

who celebrate their special day this week or over the Easter break:- 

 

Sam age 7 

Taylor age 9 

Mr Popple 

Mr Hammerton 

Alexis age 10 

William age 7 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 
School Dinner Menu (£2.75) per day or free to Reception, Year 1 & 2 pupils) 

 

On TUESDAYS and THURSDAYS only, the children will be able to order baguettes - 
fillings cheese, tuna or ham. 

 

 

        



 

 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 

 

 
 

If your child would like the vegetarian option on a particular day, please can they let their 
teacher know so we can order enough portions from The Bay kitchen. 

 
Dates for Your Diary 
 
Monday 15th April             - School reopens at 8.45am for the Summer term 
Monday 22nd April            - Joanne Ryan Athlete Visit (with sponsored event) 
Tuesday 23rd April            - Year 5 sailing at Seaview starts for 10 weeks 
Monday 6th May                - May Bank Holiday – school closed  
Monday 13th to Thursday 16th May – KS2 SATs 
Monday 20th May             - Class Photos with Cardwell & Simons   
Friday 24th May                - FOSH Colour Run (details to follow) 
Friday 24th May                - School closes at 3.00pm for half term 
Monday 3rd June              - School reopens at 8.45am for Summer term 2 
Monday 17th June            - RNLI Day 
Monday 17th to Wednesday 19th June – Year 5/6 Residential trip 
Friday 12th July               - FOSH Summer Fayre 
Friday 26th July                - School closes at 3.00pm for Summer holidays 
 
 
. 
 
 
 



 

 

St Helens Village Fayre  
 
Congratulations to Lila, Seb and runner-up Emily for their colourful entries into the competition to 
design the front and back covers of the Village Fayre programme. The committee chose Lila’s for the 
front cover and Seb’s for the back cover. Emily was chosen as runner-up and her design will also 
feature in the inside back cover of the programme.  
The children were awarded £10 book tokens and after Easter will receive their entries back, framed, 
with a copy of the programme to keep. 
 
 
Textile Bank 

 

Don’t forget that we have a textile bank where you can donate unwanted clothes, belts, paired shoes, 
bags, hats, (in a tied bag).The donated items will be collected and weighed fortnightly and the school 
will receive 20p per kilo towards our funds. Donated items (bagged please) should be left near to the 
front entrance of the school. Please let the office know you have left items! Please do not donate 
duvets, pillows, cushions, household textiles, soiled rags, curtains, blankets as the recycling 
company will deduct the cost of disposing of these items from our overall total raised.  
 

 
 

Remember to look at the school website for the latest school updates and 
information at www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk 

 
Online registrations for postal packs close on April 18th. 
  
 

http://www.sthelenspri.iow.sch.uk/


 

 

       

 
   



 

 

    
 

           



 

 

   
 

 

 

 

26 March 2024, 07:52 

Find out more about plans for Island education at public 
drop-in sessions 

The Isle of Wight Council is holding a series of public drop-in sessions which will focus on improving 
education provision and how school place planning is undertaken. 

https://iow-newsroom.prgloo.com/news/public-meetings-find-out-more-about-school-place-planning
https://iow-newsroom.prgloo.com/news/public-meetings-find-out-more-about-school-place-planning


 

 

The sessions will look at the high numbers of surplus places that currently exist across the primary 
sector and the further increase that is forecast for future years. 

Council officers will discuss the significant impacts that not managing the surplus has on the schools 
themselves and children’s education. 

The events are taking place within the context of the development of a new Education Strategy for 
the Island which will address all aspects of the system and how we can improve the quality of 
education on the Isle of Wight. 

These public events are open to everyone and offer valuable insights into the challenges faced by 
our local education system. The drop-ins are taking place across the Island as this is a ‘whole Island’ 
issue and potentially has an impact on all education providers. 

Residents will hear about how data is collected and used to forecast pupil places, and also about 
how the shortfall in pupil places in schools affects academic outcomes, school budgets and 
recruitment. 

These sessions are an information sharing opportunity to provide context and raise awareness about 
the local educational opportunities and challenges.  

They will be open to discussion, ideas and suggestions. All who are interested in education on the 
Island are welcome and encouraged to attend and share their views. We expect there to be related 
formal consultations later in the year, after specific proposals have been developed.  

People are asked to book in advance if they wish to attend one of the sessions and further 
information on how to do that can be found on the council's website. 

Upcoming public drop-in sessions:  

 Monday 15 April, Riverside Centre, Newport, PO30 2QR, 9am to 11am and 5.30pm to 

7.30pm. 

 Thursday 18 April, Freshwater Memorial Hall, PO40 9UU, 5.30pm to 7.30pm. 

 Monday 22 April, Ryde Academy, PO33 3LN, 5.30pm to 7.30pm. 

 Wednesday 24 April, Cowes Enterprise College, PO31 8HB, 5.30pm to 7.30pm. 

 Thursday 25 April, The Bay CE School, PO36 9JH, 5.30pm to 7.30pm. 

Wednesday 1 May, Wroxall Community Centre, PO38 3DP, 5.30pm to 7.30pm. 

 

https://www.iow.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools/schools-consultations/

